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Dear Joint Transportation Committee,
 
Once again, the effort to make licensed drivers out of people illegally residing within Oregon and
subsequently, by definition, within our and nations borders illegally has raised it’s head.
 
The law abiding citizens of Oregon previously voted this effort down at the poles.
 
This is another attempt at an end run around the concerns of law abiding citizen voters of Oregon.
 
As I understand, this bill would:
 
Eliminate requirements that a person provide proof of legal presence before Department of
Transportation issues noncommercial driver license, noncommercial driver permit or identification
card.

And, becomes operative January 1, 2021. Declares emergency, effective on passage.
 
And how does this effort interact with the recently adopted Motor Voter law that automatically
registers someone to vote through interaction with Oregon DMV? Oregon leaders say it’s all about
making certain drivers residing in Oregon are properly licensed and to ensure their trained and safe
vehicle operators.
 
As a law abiding, and legal Oregon resident, I strongly urge you to OPPOSE HB 2015!
 
Thank you so very much.
 
Howard
 
 
Howard L. Trimble
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